
CONFIDENTIAL 

  
Minutes of the meeting of the Finance, Planning and Resources Committee 

held on Tuesday 1 March 2022, 4:00 PM - 6:00 PM GMT 
1B16, Technopark 

 
Present 
Michael Cutbill 
Shona Brown (via teleconference) 
Jerry Cope 
Nicki Martin 
David Phoenix 
Shani Shamah (via teleconference) 
Max Smith 
 
Apologies 
Peter Fidler 
 
In attendance 
Tara Dean 
Amy Eden (minute 10 only) 
Richard Flatman 
Paul Ivey (minute 7 only) 
Kerry Johnson 
Nicole Louis 
Ralph Sanders 
James Stevenson 
Mehmet Tarhan (minute 6 only) 
 
Observer 
Duncan Brown (via teleconference) 
 

 
1.  Welcome and apologies 

 
The Chair welcomed members to the meeting. The above apologies were 
noted. 
 
The Chair welcomed Shona Brown, recently appointed as a new independent 
governor. 
 

2.  Declarations of interest 
 
No member declared an interest in any item on the agenda. 
 

3.  Minutes of the previous meeting 
 
The committee approved the minutes of the previous meeting, held on 9 
November 2021, and their publication as redacted. 
 
 









The committee discussed the Students’ Union 2020/21 audited accounts and 
Code of Practice return. It was noted that the total income for the year was 
£910,000, with a total expenditure of £921,000, which resulted in a £11,000 
planned budget deficit. The deficit was lower than expected due to in-year 
savings on planned expenditure. 
 
The committee noted that the Code of Practice return provided assurance 
that the Students’ Union had complied with its obligations under the 1994 
Education Act, including appropriate use of funds. 
 
The committee noted the annual SU election was due to take place later in 
March. The CEO confirmed the conduct would be fair and proper and that 
anyone who was entitled to vote was able to. 
 
The committee thanked the CEO for the quality of the report. 
 

 Items to note 
 

11.  Treasury management report 
 
The committee noted the treasury management report, showing bank 
balances at 4 February 2022 of £21.8m and outstanding loans of £31.4m. 
 

12.  Fundraising annual report and compliance 
 
The committee noted the annual fundraising report, which included an update 
on LSBU’s compliance with the Charity Commission’s CC20 regulations, the 
Code of Fundraising Practice, and GDPR. 
 
The committee noted the Gift Acceptance Policy, which was last updated 
during September 2020. 
 

13.  Update on SBC financial model 
  

The committee noted the update on the development of a financially 
sustainable model for SBC, as discussed under minute five. 

 
 
 

Date of next meeting 
16:00 on Tuesday 26 April 2022 

 
 
 

Confirmed as a true record 
 
 
Michael Cutbill 

 
 
 
(Chair) 

 



 
 




